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Dear Parents/Carers 
As we come to the end of the first half of the summer term, we have been reflecting on the year to date and 
looking forward to next academic year as we start to plan for September 2021. This term has been a 
challenging one as we have transitioned from returning to school following the remote learning period to 
trying to get the school back to some sense of normality. 
As we move through the governmentôs óroad mapô out of lockdown, we are continually adapting school 

practices and procedures as we go, in line with changing directives and guidance. Bi-weekly COVID testing 
of students and staff as well as the schoolôs COVID practices has managed to keep the number of cases at 
bay and seen excellent student attendance in school. We hope that the scheduled óroad mapô will allow us to 
re-organise the school back to normal in the week commencing 21st June. 

We are planning to host our Year 6 students in July, as well as running the usual Year 6 Parent Induction 
Evening, if guidelines and restrictions allow it. This is also the same for our annual Celebration Evening, 
which we are currently planning to run on Thursday 15th July. It would be great if all of these events could 
take place in school, fingers crossed! 

This half-term has been dominated by the Year 11 Centre Assessed Grade process and I would just like 
to thank all of the Year 11 students for their attitude, commitment and dedication during these difficult times. It 
has certainly been a challenge for our Year 11 students, but they have approached it in a manner that reflects 
our school values and they have certainly tried to óbe the best that they can be.ô The staff, governors and 
students at Culcheth High School wish Year 11 students 2021, all the very best for the future! 

I would also like to thank all the parents, carers and students who responded to our online survey 
regarding the school provision during the remote learning period. Lots of positive feedback and areas to 
consider, moving forward. Hopefully, there will be no further remote learning periods but students have 
identified a number of the COVID arrangements that they would like to keep, including identified year group 
outdoor areas, separate restaurant serveries for each year group and line-ups before lessons. We will be 
working with students to look at how we can keep these, and more, from September 2021. 

May I take this opportunity to thank all of the staff at Culcheth High School for their amazing commitment, 
support and hard work during this challenging half term. May I also thank parents and carers for your 
patience, continued support and wish you, your family and loved ones a safe and restful half-term break. 
Hopefully, after half term we will be a few steps closer to returning to a sense of normality. #WeAreCHS. Stay 
safe and take care. 
Mr C P Hunt, Headteacher 
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Key School Dates 

 

 

 

21st-25th June 2021 
Year 10 PPEs 
 
7th July 2021 
Y6 Induction Evening 
 
8th July 2021 
Y6 Induction Day 
 
15th July 2021 
Celebration Evening 
 
 
 

 

Monday Week 2 

 

 
 

14th June 2021 
 

28th June 2021 
 

12th July 2021 
 

 

 

Publication Dates 

 

 
 

16th July 2021 

Half-Term Lateral Flow Testing 
 

Polite reminder to all parents to remember to use your home test kits to test twice weekly during the half term 
break, reporting all results online as positive, negative or void.  Please ensure that your child is also tested on 
the evening of Sunday 6th June or on the morning of Monday 7th June before returning to school. Students 
must only return to school on 7th June having tested negative, and not displaying any COVID symptoms. 
 
p 
 

CHS in the Community ï Year 11 
 

The Duke of Edinburgh scheme had to be 
run completely different this year; forty-four 
students signed up in October 2019 with full 
expectations to complete the award by 
summer 2020. However, when the country 
shut down, we had no opportunity to 
complete the expeditions we had all been 
looking forward to. The DofE charity 
changed the rules to allow participants to 
receive a Certificate of Achievement to 
recognise the hard work they had done so 
far. Our Year 11s continued to complete 
their volunteering, skill and physical 
sections during the lockdowns.  

In this last year, they have completed a 
combined total of over 420 hours of  
volunteering work for our local community, from charity shop work to animal welfare, and coaching to helping 
out at Scouts and Guides. The current Year 11 cohort has really stepped up to the challenge and proved how 
much they care about their local community. This would be amazing in any year, but with the pressures placed 
upon them over the past 18 months and all the uncertainties of their futures, to go out and continue to think of 
others is fantastic. 
 
 



Itôs been a very busy  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 Leaversô Remote Activities  
 

As part of our commitment to the ongoing development and well-being of our students, we have worked alongside local education and 
employment providers to produce a list of resources and activities available to our Year 11 students after they leave us on 28th May.  The 
table below details the provisions in place along with links to the direct webpages for the resources.  This document will also be uploaded to 
the Year 11 Google Classroom Page for students to access directly themselves. Students can also request a Careers Guidance session 
with our in-school Careers Advisor Paul Williams by emailing a request to careers@culchethhigh.org.uk.  We look forward to supporting our 
young people through this transition period and wish them the very best of luck in their future pathways. 
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Parking Around School 
 

A note for parents who drive students to school and use the school 
car park, Withington Avenue and Culcheth Hall Drive.   
If you drop your child off or collect them from school, please use the 
drop-off bay in the school car park or, if using Withington Avenue or 
Culcheth Hall Drive: 

- Please drive slowly ï children are crossing to and from the 
ginnel 

- Please park considerately so that driveways are not blocked and 
grass verges are not damaged 

- Please do not use residentsô driveways to turn 
- Please do not use the primary school car park 
- During COVID restrictions, parents should remain in their cars 

 
 

 

School Uniform 2020-21  
 

Please be reminded that, girlsô socks should be of a length 
whereby they are unable to wear them above the knee. Knee 
high socks turned down are not deemed acceptable.  A full 
version of the school uniform guidelines is on the school 
website. 

School uniform for 2020-21 has not changed, however 
there are a number of points that parents/carers need to be 
aware of: 
 

1. The óSchool Shoe Guidanceô that remains applicable for 
September 2020 is available on the school website, along 
with the 2020-21 uniform statement. 

2. All students must wear school óclip-onô ties. 
 

. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Google YouTube Webinar 
 

In April, Culcheth High School took part in a fantastic Google YouTube webinar entitled ñTackling Remote Learning Head On with Culcheth 
High Schoolò.  This was a webinar session with Google, hosted on YouTube to explore the use of Google for Education at school and how 
we are using the Google Tools innovatively.  

During the one-hour session, we explored digital engagement in lockdown, CPD and staff training, subject-specific use of Google such 
as Google Forms, Sheets and Classroom, plus much more.  

The session was a great success, with live questions from participants where school staff were given the opportunity to answer.   
The session really showcased our innovations in teaching and learning over the last 12 months, highlighting just a sample of the fantastic 
remote learning resources provided for the students at Culcheth High School during very difficult and uncertain times.  
The YouTube clip of the session is available for anyone to watch on the link below: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2qyBrU7p8iQ 
 
Timeline of specifics point of the video is noted below: 
Mr Hunt, Headteacher - Introduction - 1:12 
Mr Piggott, ICT and E-Safety Strategy Manager - Digital Engagement during lockdown - 7:14 
Miss Lomax - RE - Always Learning and CPD - 17:22 
Miss Shaw - PSHE - WASCL Sharing Good Practice - 20:41 
Mr Tasker/Mrs Andrews - Science - Remote Learning with Science - 25:19 
Miss Metcalfe - English - Remote Learning with English - 33:05 
Mr Nolan - Media - Escape Rooms with Media - 38:20 
Mrs Chrimes - Business Studies - Google Forms with Business Studies - 40:40 
Mr Heaton - D&T - Using Visualisers and marking visual work with DT - 43:50 
Mr Morris & Mr Austin-ï Using Google to support COVID testing with students - 47:20 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ILC News 
 

This year, we have had to operate the ILC very differently and have been offering a click and 
deliver service to all students to allow them to continue to borrow our resources.  Students 
can email the ILC on ILC@culchethhigh.net requesting books, and they are delivered via 
their form tutors. 

We have also been busy updating and auditing our stock to ensure it reflects studentsô 
choices for reading and needs for supporting learning.  To keep students updated with our 
latest book purchases, they are emailed a newsletter with highlights of new books - the latest 
one can be accessed by clicking here if you would like to see examples of what we offer. 

Students who recommend a book that we purchase receive a blue #WeAreCHS ticket and always get to read the book first; Year 
7 earned prizes for reading at Christmas and will again in the summer.  Next year we hope to be able to offer more of our traditional 
services but the click and deliver service for returns and collections will remain, making it even easier for students to enjoy our 
fabulous range of 9,000+ books. 
Ms Byrne, currently reading óRule of Wolvesô by Leigh Bardugo 
 
 

Year 10 in the ILC 
 

The ILC is now part of the Year 10 Learning Zone and is available to Year 10 students only to use for quiet study, revision or 
reading.  They can access the ILC at break and lunch every day and after school on Thursday until 4pm. This is the perfect 
learning zone for students who want to prepare in a quiet space in preparation for their upcoming PPEs.  
To make use of this facility, students need to email Ms Byrne to apply for an ILC pass on ILC@culchethhigh.net. 

 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2qyBrU7p8iQ
mailto:ILC@culchethhigh.net
https://bit.ly/3tN1b7N
mailto:ILC@culchethhigh.net


 

Warrington Youth Service 

 

 

Mental Health Awareness Week 10th-14th May 2021 
 

You may have seen on the news recently that the government has pledged £17million in mental health funding for schools and colleges to 
help them recover from the challenges of the pandemic.  This is welcome news, particularly since we are sure we have all experienced the 
impact that the pandemic has had on our young people over the past year.  
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/schools-and-colleges-to-benefit-from-boost-in-expert-mental-health-support 
 
In school, we continued with our theme of Tools 2 Thrive, providing practical tools that students can use to improve their mental health 
and increase their resilience, regardless of their personal situation.  Furthermore. with Mental Health Awareness week being celebrated 

recently, we would like to remind you of all the help currently available across Warrington to support not only our young people, but 
ourselves, family, friends and colleagues.  
 
We can all make a difference. You do not need to be an expert to help someone who is struggling. We can all make a difference by 

listening without judgement, educating others and ourselves, challenging stigma and working together. Outlined below are details of some 
free suicide prevention resources, which you may find useful. 
 
You could make a difference by: 

¶ Downloading and using some of the free local and national suicide prevention 
resources, from the Happy? OK? Sad? site.  

¶ Downloading and familiarising yourself with the free Stay Alive App, (which includes 
details of support services in Warrington). 

 
Support Services 

To find details of support if someone is experiencing a mental health crisis, or is feeling 
suicidal click here.  
For details of bereavement support, including services which specialise in bereavement by 
suicide: 

1. Click here 
2. Scroll down the page, then click the dropdown heading ñorganisations offering 
bereavement supportò 

3. For suicide bereavement support, scroll to the bottom of the bereavement section 
 
AMPARO offers support to anyone bereaved or affected by suicide. A poster with information 
about AMPAROôs service is shown here. For details of general mental health support, click 
here, then click one of the drop down headings, under the bold heading ñinformation and 
supportò. 
 
Happy? OK? Sad? 

www.happyoksad.org.uk is a mental health site for people who live or work in Warrington. The 
Warrington site includes details of: 

¶ Simple things we can all do to look after our mental wellbeing  

¶ Services that can offer information, advice, support or treatment 

¶ Support available if someone can't cope and needs help right now 

¶ How to access free mental health and wellbeing training and resources 
 
The site has several pages for children and young people, or those supporting them. These include details of free, confidential support 
which children and young people can access themselves. 
 
 

ChatHealth 
 

The ChatHealth messaging platform for 11-19 year olds is a confidential text messaging 
service for young people, providing a safe way for them to anonymously contact a school 
nurse if they have a question about any health and wellbeing issue.  This could be anxiety, 
bullying, self-harm, smoking and vaping, drugs and alcohol, sexuality, mental health and 
sexual health.  

ChatHealth works by messages being sent to a dedicated phone number. These 
messages are then sent to a secure website and are read by a school nurse who can then 
start a text conversation with young people. ChatHealth is available: 9am ï 5pm Monday to 
Friday and the text number for Warringtonôs 11ï19 Young Peopleôs Service is: 07507 
330101. 

For a really useful resource designed to promote happiness and support Key Stage 3 
students to become more confident, click the link  
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uoP8TvbkKZaB4eOOt5UOSsBvzAgoTIex/view?usp=sharin
g 
 

 

 

  

PPEERRSSOONNAALL  DDEEVVEELLOOPPMMEENNTT  

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/schools-and-colleges-to-benefit-from-boost-in-expert-mental-health-support
https://happyoksad.warrington.gov.uk/1314.aspx
https://www.prevent-suicide.org.uk/find-help-now/stay-alive-app/
http://happyoksad.warrington.gov.uk/if-you-need-help-right-now.aspx
https://happyoksad.warrington.gov.uk/adults.aspx
https://listening-ear.co.uk/amparo/
http://happyoksad.warrington.gov.uk/adults.aspx
http://happyoksad.warrington.gov.uk/adults.aspx
http://www.happyoksad.org.uk/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uoP8TvbkKZaB4eOOt5UOSsBvzAgoTIex/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uoP8TvbkKZaB4eOOt5UOSsBvzAgoTIex/view?usp=sharing


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Production Update ï We Will Rock You New Vision 2021 
 

The school production is one of the biggest events in the school calendar and the build up to show week is always incredibly exciting for the 
cast and crew. Sadly, like many elements of school life in the past year, the production of We Will Rock You had to be cancelled. However, 
in the words of Queen front man Freddie Mercury óthe show must go onô and we will go ahead with the performance in December 2021, 
bringing our audience something bigger and better than ever!  As with all of the shows at CHS, it takes roughly 12 months of planning and 
preparation and Miss Longden (Director) and Mr Morris (Technical Director) are already well underway with the parts of the production that 
takes places behind the scenes.  

We have had to do things differently this year and had to óthink outside the boxô when in the early stages of planning. This saw 
auditions move from in-person to online, where we had a whopping 96 auditionees, and production team meetings taking place over Google 
Meet or the odd socially distanced walk, to put plans in place! The process of putting the show together currently includes, writing the script 
ï it is entitled óWe Will Rock You New Visonô so expect some surprises in the script and on stage ï designing concepts for the set, putting 
together the graphics, ordering special effects, re-rigging the lighting in the hall and creating individual costumes for each of our 40 cast 
members. No two performers have the same costume and the overall design for the characters is bound to óblow your mindô, to quote Killer 
Queen.  

Our extensive rehearsal process will begin in September and the students will undertake a 12-week period of choreography, blocking, 
vocal coaching, as well as being directed through each scene. The cast are incredibly dedicated going in to the process as they prepare to 
learn song lyrics, scripted extracts, dances and give up most lunch times, three nights after school and some weekends to rehearse. The 
technical team, led by Mr Morris, is also busy and hard at work to create some visually spectacular effects, the likes of which you will have 
never seen before at CHS.  

Please support our amazing cast and crew by putting December 2021 in your diaries. We would like to take this opportunity to thank 
our current Year 11s, many of whom have dedicated their entire school life to the Drama Department, through performing or doing tech in 
productions, whole school assemblies, Open Evenings, Options Evenings, Senior Citizens Christmas parties and Culcheth-2-Soweto 
events. A huge thank you and good luck in your post-16 ventures. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pictured L-R: Renee, Mia, Amelie, Oliver, Taylor, William and Billy, who will be playing the parts of Galileo, Scaramouche, Meat, 
Brit, Killer Queen, Khashoggi and Pop, respectively.  

 

Tech Group Update ï We Will Rock You New Vision 2021 
 

It is with sadness that we have not been able to meet as a Tech Team group to say our farewells to the tech students in Year 11 of 2020 
and 2021 as we usually would, but I know they will be continuing to do the team proud. From the CHS Tech Team, thank you for all you 
have done in supporting the CHS events, productions and mentoring the students still at school.  

Following a very different year for us all and the postponement of our school production in December 2020, preparations are well under 
way for the technical support side of our next show óWe Will Rock You New Visionô. We are looking forward to seeing the Tech Team 
students later in the summer term, to update and discuss the next steps when we return in September. Maintenance and setup plans are  
being developed, to get 
our school theatre ready 
for the show. The tech 
students are in for a treat 
this year as we bring new 
equipment to this show, 
which we havenôt seen on 
stage at CHS before, with 
lots of new concepts and 
plans for them to work 
with. Unfortunately, we 
cannot share with our 
readers these plans and 
new stage effects, as this 
would spoil the show for 
our viewers. This show 
will truly be a new vision 
of the remarkable musical 
and we are looking 
forward to seeing the 
show, operated by our 
amazing tech students. 
We cannot wait to see you 
on the show nights and 
give you a time you will 
not forget. Culcheth High 
School Will Rock You!  
 
 



  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

Governorsô Corner 
 

My name is Melissa Young and I have two children currently in Year 11 and a daughter who 
left Culcheth High School two years ago. I have been a governor for five years and am 
currently Vice Chair of the Curriculum and Standards Committee. 

Education has always been at the centre of my own career; I currently run my own 
Education Consultancy company, having previously been Head of Service for Education and 
SEND at Warrington Local Authority and an Assistant Headteacher in a large secondary 
school before that. My background in education and as a parent supports my role as governor 
and allows me to see things from different perspectives. 

As part of my governor role, I am link governor for Safeguarding and for Special 
Educational Needs. I meet regularly with the senior lead for these areas and have been 
extremely impressed and assured that students are being cared for and supported very well in 
school. 

I am extremely proud to be part of a strong Governing Body at Culcheth High School and 
through this role, I can clearly see the hard work and dedication of everybody who works 
within school, to the benefit of the children. 
Melissa Young, Vice Chair of Curriculum and Standards Committee  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHS in the Community ï Year 10 
 

Katie in Year 10 rows at Agecroft Rowing Club at Salford Quays and has been there for two years. She 
rows six days a week for about an hour each session and weight trains three times a week. The course 
is on the River Irwell and it goes from BBC at Media City, past Old Trafford into Manchester near the 
cathedral.  

She does a 2k timed piece every week with her coach, in preparation for races, since they are 
starting again after being cancelled last year. She rows in a single scull and is currently training for 
upcoming races such as the Junior Inter-Regionals and National Championship.  

Well done to Katie for showing great commitment to such an intense sport.  
 

Care, Support and Guidance  
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 10 Girlsô Network 
 

We are proud to announce that we have signed up to a 
programme for a select group of our Year 10 girlsô cohort, 
called The Girlsô Network.  

Here at Culcheth High School, we are aiming to ensure 
that our students shouldnôt have their futures limited by 
their gender, ethnicity, background, or parental income. 
Therefore, on this programme we connect students with a 
mentor in the professional working world that can provide 
them with one-to-one support and guidance towards their 
future career path and aspirations.  

On this programme, the students are supported to realise 
their ambitions, to discover their self-worth, and to develop 
their capacity to shape their world and their future. The 
mentors come from a vast array of industries and volunteer 
to pass their words of wisdom over to our students, over ten 
one-to-one sessions.  

The nineteen girls on the programme have just had their 
first mentor session via Google Meet and are looking 
forward to continuing on the programme; we will keep you 
updated. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


